

#### CHURCH PLANTERS IN THE GREATER ENUMCLAW, WA AREA.

Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,

July - September 2025

Hello again from the Pacific Northwest! It has been a full three months. Among the normal ministry events of July, we had the privilege of seeing several friends and family members. Amiee Marie's brother was in Washington helping another church with their VBS program. We were able to spend a few days with him and get caught up on each other's lives. The following week, a family friend joined us. Allen and I assisted him in replacing the roof of our RV. This kept us busy for eight days. Thankfully, the job was completed just before our friend had to fly back to the East Coast. The way the entire event ended up was a huge answer to prayer. In the last part of July, we were blessed to have my parents join us. We had not seen them since we moved to Washington. It was a huge blessing and encouragement to us all to have them here for a visit.

Like the past two summers, we were able to host our weekly kids VBS (we call it Bible Break) for the kids in the RV park. We had several new children and parents join us this year, in addition to children from previous summers. One huge change this year was that several of our church ladies joined in helping run the program. One lady helped every week! Several other ladies helped my wife during the weeks I was not able to be there. This is a wonderful step forward for these ladies, and we were thrilled to see their willingness to be involved in the work of God.

This August, we were able to have our first baptism service at Mountain Light Baptist Church. Six of the new converts followed the Lord in baptism! My wife and Artiss also chose to be baptized as an example to our people, as well as to join our church in membership. Our baptism service was different from many of yours, I'm sure. We were outside in the back parking lot of our normal meeting place. We used a small, portable pool/tub that was graciously provided by a supporting church. Almost everyone made it completely under the water. :) It was a joyous time for our church to be obeying Christ's command in baptism.

### **Prayer Requests:**

- God will soften hearts to His truth versus man's wisdom
- Church people's health
- Unnamed community turmoil.

#### Praises:

- First Baptism Service & Two-year Anniversary Service
- Observable spiritual growth in those who trusted Christ last year.
- Artiss's improved health this spring.





#### CHURCH PLANTERS IN THE GREATER ENUMCLAW, WA AREA.

July - September 2025

The last high point of the past few months was Mountain Light Baptist Church's two-year anniversary! It's hard to believe we started having Sunday services just two years ago. All three of the attendees at that first service are still coming and were able to join us for this anniversary. We have been so blessed to see God work in hearts, to see people place their faith in him for Salvation, and to grow in their walk with Him. Have some people taken steps backward spiritually? Of course. Have some people run from the message of God's Word? Of course. But God continues to work here, and we could not be more thrilled to be exactly where God wants us, serving amongst the harvest on our mission field. Thank you for your continued prayers! We need it every day.

In His Service,

David, Amiee Marie, Allen & Artiss Brubaker



# Contact Us 912-373-6517 dbrubaker@gmail.com www.brubakers2washington.com

## Mailing / Support Address

World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions P.O. Box 725 Kings Mountain, NC 28086

## **Sending Church**

Grace Baptist Church 1406 Airport Road Hinesville, GA 31313